
PRINCIPAL'S CORNER

PTO General Mtg Oct 4th 7pm
ESE Curriculum Night Oct 5th 5pm
SAC Mtg Oct 11th 
Teacher Planning Day- No School Oct 17th 
Picture Retakes Oct 19th 
Report Cards on HAC Oct 25th 
Kindie Costume Parade Oct 31st 
Book Fair Parent Night Nov 1st
JCE PTO Skate Station Night Nov 11th 5:30-7:30

Happy Fall!
     Fall weather is here!! We are thankful for this change in the weather, thankful for our amazing students, families, and staff,
and thankful for a fabulous start to the school year. 
     We have many new families to JCE for whom WOW Wednesdays may be a new concept. Once every seven weeks, students
spend an entire day focused on related arts activities. We call this WOW Wednesday! Students rotate through Music, Art,
Media and STEM. While students are engaged in enriching physical and artistic activities, teacher teams spend the day looking
at data, planning, and taking part in professional learning. 
     Several happenings in the fall months. Red Ribbon Week begins Oct. 24th. This is an important time in our schools where
we emphasize being drug free and taking an active role in a healthy lifestyle. JCE is turning 50!!! On October 20th our students
will participate in b-day celebrations and fall activities recognizing 50 years of excellence.  We end the month celebrating our
love for books by sponsoring our first Book Fair of the year. Teachers will be sending out information soon. 
     Congratulations to our JCE Teacher of the Year, Teresa Taylor, and JCE Rookie Teacher of the Year, Ellie Cowan (previous
JCE student). We are proud of your accomplishments and excited that you both will represent JCE!!!

Mark your calendars for: 

Thank you for your continued support!
Mrs. Jeanette Murphy
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MUSIC NEWS

All 4th and 5th graders who are going to
purchase a recorder, book, and/or CD
from Mrs. Isabelle may do so through
Friday, October 21st.  The letter and
order form Mrs. Isabelle sent home
states the deadline is Friday, October
14th, but due to Hurricane Ian, the
deadline is extended. 
Both may be found on Mrs. Isabelle’s
website if needed.
https://teachers.stjohns.k12.fl.us/isabell
e-k/
Recorder/Book = $14.00 
Recorder = $6.00
Book = $8.00
Recorder/Book/CD = $21.00

CALENDAR
Oct. 4 - PTO Meeting 7:00

Oct. 5 - ESE Curriculum Night 5:00

Oct. 11 - SAC Meeting 3:30 pm

Oct. 17 - Teacher Planning Day

Oct. 19 - Picture Re-takes

Oct. 24-28 - Red Ribbon Week

Nov. 1 - Book Fair Parent Night

Check the calendar on our school website for Resource

and WOW dates.

Students in Kindergarten, 1st, and
3rd grades will have Health

Screenings on Tuesday, November 8.  
This free screening will check vision,

hearing, and height/weight
measurement for growth and

development.  Parents in these
grades were emailed a form to

complete only if they are opting out
of their child being screened.  If you

do NOT want your child screened,
please complete and return the "opt

out" form you received.

Congratulations to...
M R S .  T A Y L O R ,  O U R  T E A C H E R  O F  T H E

Y E A R ,  A N D  M S .  C O W A N ,  O U R  R O O K I E
T E A C H E R  O F  T H E  Y E A R ! !

https://teachers.stjohns.k12.fl.us/isabelle-k/


LUNCH MENU

October Menu

Mondays

Chicken Nuggets

 

Tuesdays

Hot Dog on a Bun

Homestyle Mac & Cheese

 

Wednesdays

Homestyle Chicken Sandwich

 

Thursdays

Mini Corn Dogs

Cheese Pizza

 

Fridays

Hamburger/Cheeseburger

Cheese Filled Pizza Sticks

 

Managing your student's account can be easy by

using Paypams.com.  If you wish to have

restrictions on your student's account, please

email the cafeteria manager.

 

Please contact Teresa Butrimas, JCE Cafe Manager, at

547-8000, if you have any cafeteria-related

questions.

From the Front Office:
Please allow plenty of time when coming

to check out your student early.  For
safety reasons, students are not called to
the front office for early check out until

the parent has arrived at the school. 
 Always remember to bring your driver

license.







A message from Bev Slough, School Board Member, District 1

It has been a pleasure to welcome a normal new school year! I am so glad that parents and community
members have access to our schools again and such things as football games and plays are able to
accommodate full capacity. Both students and teachers alike have welcomed the return to school as usual.

That said, we have certainly faced challenges this year. The staff shortages that have been experienced all
over Florida have finally caught up with us in St. Johns County. We still have teaching positions as well as
support staff jobs that remain unfilled. We are working hard to have a teacher in place for every class. Our
Human Resources department has reached out to our intern students from UNF, Flagler College and other
colleges to encourage them to join our substitute pool to give them experience in the classroom and to
provide introductions to various principals around the county. In addition, they are providing preparation
for the certification test so that students can graduate with that already accomplished, thus ready to go to
work as teachers. In addition, job fairs are being held at several colleges of education and outreach to the
community at large is ongoing. 

We also continue to seek paraprofessionals to fill vacancies at nearly all our schools. To be a para at a Title I
school requires an associates degree (60 hours of college credit), but that requirement has been lifted at
non Title 1 schools to encourage more applicants. Hourly rates have been increased to a minimum of $15
for all these positions, with extra pay for several of them.

Another area where we are experiencing personnel shortage is bus operators. As our district grows (we
currently have almost 50,000 students), the demand for bus operators and additional bus routes
increases. We are currently short so many operators that we have had to stop school field trips until we
have more drivers. On October 1, another opportunity for people to come drive a bus and see what that is
like will be held. When we did this last year, we were able to hire some new drivers from those who took
advantage of the opportunity.

If you or someone you know has a desire to work for St. Johns County Schools, there is ample opportunity
to do so. Please visit the district webpage, www.stjohns.k12.fl.us, to see the current openings.

Even with all the growing pains, our children are still deeply engaged in their learning. As I visit schools and
classrooms, I see eager learners taking advantage of all the opportunities that our schools afford them. The
first interim grades have been released, and I encourage all parents to visit Home Access Center to check
their children’s progress. If your child is struggling in an area, please reach out to the teacher to create a
plan for his/her success going forward.

The School Board recently approved a $1.2 billion dollar budget for this school year. Our district is the
largest employer in the county, runs the largest transportation service and the largest food service
department in our area. The school district is a large business, with over 6000 employees who are all
focused on a quality education for St. Johns County students.

This year is our accreditation year. You may have received a survey from your child’s school with questions
about the education being delivered in our district. I encourage you to complete the survey because it will
provide valuable information both to our district and to the accreditation team that will visit later in the
year.

As always, it is my honor to serve as your school board representative. If I may assist you in any way, please
contact me at Beverly.Slough@stjohns.k12.fl.us.

http://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/
mailto:Beverly.Slough@stjohns.k12.fl.us

